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USF Board of Trustees
Finance Committee
NOTES
February 27, 2024
Microsoft Teams Virtual Meeting

Call to Order and Comments

The meeting of the Finance Committee was called to order by Chair Michael Griffin at 9:35am.
Chair Griffin asked Kiara Gayle to call roll. Ms. Gayle called roll with the following committee
members present: Michael Griffin, Mike Carrere, Rogan Donelly, and Will Weatherford. A
guorum was established.

Public Comments Subject to USF Procedure
No requests for public comments were received.
New Business — Action Items
a. Approval of November 16, 2023 Meeting Notes

Upon request and receiving no changes to the draft meeting notes, Chair Griffin requested a
motion for approval, it was seconded and the November 16" meeting notes were
unanimously approved as submitted by all committee members present.

b. Expenditure Authorizations

Jennifer Condon, Vice President for Business & Finance and Acting CFO, presented two
expenditure authorization requests for approval by the Finance Committee.

The first is an updated request.
0 College of Nursing Tampa Expansion

The Finance Committee approved the original expenditure authorization for this
project for $28M back in August of 2022. This $28M is funded through a state
allocation. The project was originally planned as a remodel of existing space, but
during the design phase we learned that we could maximize the university benefit by
demolishing a portion of the current building and rebuilding a more efficient space
within the same footprint. The updated plan also allows for future expansion, which
is very important to our college plans. The cost of the proposed project has increased
by $2.4M to a new total of $30.4M, and the additional cost will be funded from
UMSA Deans Academic Support Fund.



Trustee Carrere asked how much additional capacity does this give us as far as
training/educating new students is concerned. College of Nursing Dean Menon
explained that we committed to an additional 500 graduates from the undergraduate
nursing program when we accepted these funds, and we will certainly be able to
fulfill that with the new building (new simulation center), over five to six years
depending on how enrollment goes. We have already brought in the first 50. In the
fall our enrollment is about 2,200 across both graduate and undergraduate; we will be
adding 500 to that.

A motion was made to approve the expenditure request as presented. The motion
was seconded and approved by all Committee members present.

The second is a new request.
0 West Campus Maintenance Facility

This request is in the amount of $3.525M for a new West Campus Maintenance
Facility. The request is to renovate the space that was formerly occupied by Shriners
on the West side of the Tampa campus. The project plan includes covered storage,
material bays, a covered washdown station, a maintenance shop and a fuel tank. The
facility will support West campus growth and aligns with our long-term plan to locate
maintenance facilities closer to the outer perimeter of the Tampa campus. The
project is included on both the fixed capital outlay and carryforward spending plans.



Housing & Residential Education has consistently met or exceeded our debt service coverage
ratio and contributed to a positive rating from Moody's. We also have strategically reinvested



The Housing & Residential Education motto for over 10 years has been best place to live.
best place to work, and best place to learn; and with this project we will continue to deliver
on this vision.

Chair Griffin thanked Ms. Hernandez for an incredible presentation. This is another very big
project for the University at the core of our mission, which is housing many of our students.
There will be some alums that are really going to miss these older products, but they are
beyond their highest and best use or useful life. As well as you have done maintaining these
incredible assets and keeping them full is really a testament to Ms. Hernandez and her team.

Chair Griffin further stated that as we are continuing to define new chapters at USF, this is
certainly an area that he is personally very excited about. As we get through the process, how
this is financed, how it is structured, and certainly costs, we will continue to discuss as it is a
significant investment. This is in the heart of our Tampa campus and currently it is just not
reflective of who we are anymore.

Trustee Schneider asked that since this is so close to the stadium, is the possibility of the first
two floors being for other things like restaurants or facilities that you can rent for
conferences, etc. something to be explored. Ms. Hernandez explained that we do have plans
for building community space that will be a key gathering space and with some additional
dining options, etc. We do have some limitations as we discussed with regard to it being a
fully auxiliary funded building and the sensitivity to non-revenue generating space there. But
we certainly want to make sure that we're balancing this opportunity as an enhancement for
the campus.

Chair Griffin stated that this is very important as we think about the activation features for all
of our community, not just our students. We have to think about the revenue generating
opportunities, but there is much more to think about as well and this will all be considered as
we move forward with the process.

Trustee Weatherford agreed - if we're going to build a complex of this scale and magnitude,
we should certainly figure out ways to activate that first floor. And if there are BOG rules or
stipulations or regulations that are preventing us from doing what we think would be best for
our campus, let's look into that and see if we can't make changes to it and confer with our
friends in the BOG. We get one chance to do these projects right. What people are looking
for in a campus experience is different than what they wanted 20 years ago. We have an
opportunity to be modern in that way. This is a huge, exciting project; it is going to be
expansive; and it will be transformational to the campus.

Trustee Carrere asked how this fits into our strategic plan going forward. What will the total
beds be upon completion. Ms. Hernandez explained that we have 6,488 beds now and this
project will bring us over 7,000 (close to 7,500). Trustee Carrere then asked if this 7,500 is
the level we want to get to or is it just a waypoint into building more beds (at what point do
we have enough beds and spend more money in other areas). Ms. Hernandez explained that
from a Housing & Residential Education lens, it is very important for us to not overbuild. So
we build to meet the demonstrated demand. What we have seen is as the facilities improve



an opportunity for us to expand in a fiscally responsible way. We certainly want as many
students to have the opportunity to have the on campus residential experience as possible.
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they are communicated at the BOT Budget Workshop, which is scheduled for May 1%. At the
Workshop we will be looking forward for strategic planning. We want to look back at how
investments that are aligned with our strategic plan have benefited the University and we
want to look forward so that we can see where we need to make our investments into the
future. In June and July, the BOT approves the operating budget which is then submitted to
the state of Florida. In August and September, allocations are dispersed based on those
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